Minutes
Juntura Committee Meeting
Octobexr 20, 1977
{(noon, SUB)

Present: P. Dierker, J. Driskell, J. Hill, L. Morris, M. Moody,
J. Mayfield, T. Gri gsby. and J. Worster.

Business:

1. Paul Dierker, Chairman, read the Juntura chartei to the
1977-78 eommittee members. He emphasized that full representation
from minority student groups is needed.

2. Jean Hill gave a report on the 1977-78 budget for Minority
Student Services. The budget was divided into three categories:

Salaries - $35,767.00
Operating Expenses 2,420.00
Travel 2,408, 00

She noted that the $78.23 deficit appearing in the operating ex-
pense category would be picked up by her office, Student Advisory
Services (SAS). Dr. Hill further stated that $100 had been allocated
for the development of brochures. She noted that the Native Ameri-
can students already have brochures through the Native American
Center and that brochures ahould be developed for the Black and
Chicano students.

3. Paul Dierker noted that recommendations had been made pre-
viously to appoint an advisory board to represent minorit{ students.
In the past, there has been some question as to whether the Juntura
Committee should serve as the advisory board or whether there should
be a separate advisory board. If Juntura is to serve as an advisory
board then there is 2 need to restructure the present committee
membership. : . :

' Following this statement, Jerome Mayfield suggested that all

- three mlnority student advisors should be regular members (not ex-

officio) of the Juntura Committee. In addition, there should be a
student representative from each of the minority groups: Blacks,
Native American, and Chicano.

Jeanette Driskell then suggested there should be ex-officio
members of the advisory board. These ex-o0fficio members would be
comprised of those persons who are directly involved with the acti-
vities of minority students such as vaard Bound, Financial Aids,
Native American Center, etec.

These suggestions were discussed without action being taken
by the Juntura Committee. The meeting was adjourned with a ten-
tative meeting scheduled for the second week in November.



